
Black Movies, TV 

News Briefs 
"Sparkle,” the Warner , 

Bros, release about three sing- 
ing sisters has hit No. 10 in its 
first week on the “50 Top- 
Grossing Films” list, a happy 
surprise to all connected with 
the film. In No. 14 spot on the 
list is “The River Niger,"; 
“Countdown at Kusini" is No. 
21 and "Leadbelly" is No. 30 
spot. Of course, the top spot is 
“All The President’s Men." 

“Sparkle" is showing its 
spark in such cities as New 
York, Cleveland, Chicago and 
St. Louis, chalking up sparkl- 
ing boxoffice receipts. 

How Times Have Changed 
Dept.: The latest show at Har- 
lem’s famed Apollo Theatre 
was the film, “Bugs Bunny 
Superstar." 
St. Croix, U. S. Virgin Islands 
provides a beautiful backdrop 
for the next edition of “Big 
Blue Marble" as two young 
boys go Spinnaker Flying. The 
children are instructed by an 

expert in this unusual sport in 
which the child sails in the air 
over the water via the sail- 
boat’s Spinnaker. Check local 
TV schedules for this ITT- 
sponsored children’s interna- 
tional TV show. 

Four members of the Jack- 
son 5, who signed with Epic 
Records last spring, are suing 
Motown Records, seeking ter- 
mination of any contractual 
responsibilities, as well as an 
audit of Motown’s books by 
their own accountants. Jer- 
maine Jackson, the fifth Jack- 
son, is married to the daugh- 
ter of Motown founder Berry 
Gordy and remains with the 
label,- Meanwhile, after 
months of problems between 
Motown and its prime artist, 
Stevie Wonder. Wonder has 
now signed again with the 
label for the {13,000,000 pact 
that Motown announced eight 
months ago. 

Pamela Jiles, the 20-year- 
old sprinter who won first 
place In the 1075 Pan Ameri- 

...Popular movie star 

Tamara Dobson 

Signs For 

New Movie 
Tamara Dobson has been 

signed by producer-director 
George Schlatter for a top role 
in Metro-Goldwyn-Mayer's 
‘‘Norman...Is That You?”, 
screen adaptation of the long- _ 

running stage comedy hit star- 
ring Redd Foxx and Pearl 
Bailey. 

The 6'2” former high fas- 
hion model who gained inter- 
national prominence as star of 
“Cleopatra Jones” and “Cleo- 
patra Jones and the Casino of 
Gold,” joins the previously 
announced Dennis Dugan, 
Vemee Watson and Mike War- 
ren, who plays the title role. 
The screenplay for ‘‘Nor- 
man...Is That you?,” was 

written by Ron Clark and Sam 
Bobrick in collaboration with 

Schlatte^^^^^^^^^^^ 

:an Games is featured in the 
summer Olympics Preview 
special in the Electric Com- 
pany Magazine's Spcrts Spe- 
cial, for the graduates of Sesa- 
me Street who watch this chil- 
dren’s TV show. 

The NYC Department of 
Cultural Affairs and Andora 
Hodgin Total Theater have 
announced a month-long cele-% 
bration involving teenagers 
and their friends with more 
than 100 free performances, 
workshops and panel discus- 
sions on the Arts during the 
month of May. The New York 
Public Library is a co-spon- 
sor. 

Charles HoDson, director of 
the mass communications cen 
ter at Atlanta's Clark College 
has been named manager of 
Washington's WETA-FM, the 
area’s most powerful public 
radio station. The 39-year-old 
Hobson becomes only the four- 
th black public radio station 
manager in a national system 
of 125 federally funded outlets. 
He takes over May I, replac- 
ing Michael Hardgrove, who 
has accepted a post at KVIE in 
Sacramento, Calif. 

“Bubbling Brown Sugar," 
the new smash hit musical 
revue at he ANTA Theatre, 
has recorded an original 
Broadway cast album for the 
H & L Labi. 

Paul Warfield, the football 
star who returned to the 
Cleveland Browns this season 
is reportedly being groomed 
for a post as sportscaster on 

Cleveland's WKYV-TV sta- 
linn 

Tim Gale, who with his bro- 
ther Moe, manage some of he 
top black stars, died April 20 
in Columbus, GA. The Gale 
Agency developed such stars 
as Ella Fitzgerald, Sarah 
Vaughan, Erskine Hawkins, 
Lucky Millinder, Cootie Wil- 
liams, George Kirby, Nat 
King Cole and others. The 
brothers also operated Har- 
lem’s famed old Savoy Ball- 
room. 

Bill Cosby and Raquel 
Welch in “Mother, Jingo and 
Speed” due for release in 
May. "Two Minute Warning,’’ 
with Brock Peters, Charlton 
Heston, John Cassavetes and 
football star Anthony Davis 
making his debut due to be 
released by Universal in July. 
The next with 0. J. Simpson 
will be “The Cassandra Cros- 
sing,” with Sophia Loren, Ric- 
hard Harris, Ava Gardner and 
Martin Sheen. 

In New York, the Black 
Theatre Alliance has declared 
“its support to those who are 
demonstrating their concern 
over John H. Johnson’s deci- 
sion to cease publication of 
Black World.” 

Lionel Hampton and his or- 

chestra are now touring Eu- 
rope through May 22. 

Fashion photog Dalman E. 
James gave an Easter pre- 
view of his upcoming BIV 
Fashion and Beauty Magazine 
with a BIV supplement. The 
fashion quarterly is due to hit 
the newsstands soon. 

British Equity,the talent un- 
ion which imposed its own TV 
sanctions against South Afri- 
ca, has voted to extend the 
boycott to Rhodesia. 

Like Sidney Poitier did with 
his highly successful “Uptown 
Saturday Night" and "Let’s 
Do It Again," so did Robert 
Redford with “All The Presi 
dent’s Men.” He chose the 
property, named the director, 
worked with a writer on the 
screenplay, selected his cast 
and followed the film step bj 
step through production, in 
eluding editing, the mixing 
the scoring and the advertis 

^n^an^gromotion^^^^^^ 

THE SENSATIONAL KOOL AND THE GANG 
—4merica's hottest rock group 

Soul Train To Spotlight Kool 

And The Gang Saturday 
The Soul Train spotlight 

shines this weekend on Ash- 
ford and Simpson, Kool and 
the Gang and Ronnie McNeir. 

Ashford and Simpson who 
combine outstanding writing- 
producing talents with first- 
rate performances sing “Tell 
It All" and “Somebody Told A 
Lie,” an original tune from 
their latest album Come As 
You Are. 

Their first hit record, “Let’s 
Go Get Stoned," written for 
Ray Charles, brought them to 
the attention of Motown Re- 

cords where they turned out 
such successes as ‘‘Ain’t No 
Mountain High Enough,” 
"Ain't Nothing Like The Real 
Thing,” "Reach Out and 
Touch (Somebody’s Hand)” 
and “Remember Me." 

Kool and the Gang give one 
of their most unforgetable per- 
formances with their rendi- 
tions of “Love and Under- 
standing” and “Sugar." These 
versatile instrumentalists will 
be remembered for earlier 
releases, “Funky Man,” “Let 
The Music Take Your Mind” 

Local Black Leaders 

To Appear On Program 
continued from page l 

Among the local and state 
personalities participating in 
various aspects of the 3-day 
confemece will be State Sena- 
tor Fred Alexander who will 
introduce Major Coleman 

Young of Detroit at the Friday 
1 p.m. opening session. Char- 
lotte City Councilman Harvey 
Gantt will introduce Mayor 
John Belk, Luther Hodges, 
Jr., president of the Charlotte 
Chamber of Commerce, and 
James Hunt, Lt. Governor of 
North Carolina. Mayor 
Young's address is titled, 
“Maximizing the Influence of 
Black Democrats in 1976.” 

Other local and state digni- 
taries appearing throughout 
the conference will be Mayor 
Howard Lee of Chapel Hill, 

atttorney Julius Chambers 

and four local clergymen, 
Revs. Coleman Kerry, T. A. 
Samuels, Robert Walton, and 
Bishop Joseph Sherman. 

According to the latest re- 

ports received by The Post, 
the “Presidential Candidates 
Forum” on Sunday morning 
will feature Senators Frank 
Church and Henry Jackson, 
Representative Morris Udall, 
Governor Edmund Brown, Jr. 
of California and former Geor- 
gia Governor Jimmy Carter. 

SAMMY & COMPANY 
The 90 minute weekly late- 
night series hosted by Sammy 
Davis, Jr., has been renewed 
for an additional 26 weeks 
through March 1977. Most of 
the new episodes will be taped 
in Las Vegas. 

and “Higher Plane," all writ- 
ten, arranged and produced 
by the group. 

For his initial Soul Train 
appearance, Ronnie McNeir 
entertains with "Saggitarian 
Affair” and “I’m Your Lov- 
er." 

Matthews Library 

Sponsors Free 

Mini-Courses 
Registration is now open for 

the latest series of free mini- 
courses sponsored by the Mat- 
thews Library (124 W. John 
Street). 

The classes will include 
"The Heimlich Maneuver," 
(the lifesaving technique for 
people choking on food) taught 
7:30 p.m„ Wednesday, April 
28 by Gil McElravey; "Danish 
Cross Stitch,” taught 10 a.m., 
Wednesday, May 5 by Diana 
Rogers; two classes on "Mab 
Jongg” taught 10 a.m., Wed., 
May 12 and 19 by Eleanor 
Morris; and "Ribbon Pil- 
lows," taught 7:30 p jn., Wed.- 
May 26 by Sharon Doyle. 

The public is Invited to sign 
up for one of more of the 
mini-courses by going by the 
Matthews Library or by cal- 
ling 847-6691. 

Can Capitalism Benefit Blacks? 
Bans American corpora- 

tion, the parent company of 
the country's largest bank put 
forward an impressive 68- 

page annual report for last 

year. 
There are some 65,000 em- 

ployees of Bank America Cor- 

poration around the world. 
Total assets at year's end was 

<66,763,054,000. This $66 biUion 
is six times the annual budget 
of the most populous state in 
the union-California. 

The largest single asset of 
the corporation, the Bank of 
America is headquartered in 
San Francisco. Minorities con- 

stitute 43 percent of San Fran- 
cisco's population. The city's 
black population is 14 percent. 

Over nine percent of the 
state of California's popula- 
tion is black, indeed over 12.5 
percent of the country. The 

corporation by its by-laws 
may have as many as 25 
directors. But no blacks are 

among the existing 14 direc- 
tors who govern the biggest 
banking institution in the 
country. A citadel of capita- 
asm. 

The board members, ac- 

cording to the report are 

selected on the basis of their 
demonstrated ability, experi- 
ence and judgement. They 
range from a recently elected 
former Nixon aide, Roy L. Ash 
to a family fixture, Mrs. 
Claire Giannini Hoffman. 

She traces her tudor to A. P. 
Ginnini the bank’s founder. 
The bank board broadcasts 
two other supposed minority 
members; a Beverly Hills 
rancher’s white wife, Mrs. 
John W. Myers, and Ignacio 
E. Losano, Jr., publisher of a 

Mexican-American directed 
newspaper in Los Angeles. 

The board is not without 
comedy or entertainment or 

food and wine: namely, 
Messrs. Tatum of Walt Disney 
Productions and Peter O’Mal- 
ley of the Loe Angeles Dod- 
gers; Theodore A. Von der 
Ane (Von Grocery Company) 
and Robert DiGiorgo (DiGior- 
go Corporation) for food ex- 

ploitation; and Louis A. Petri 
and Karl L. Wente both of 

wnom represent nne wines 

with their last names 

These and others along with 
three officers of the corpora- 
tion are charged with in- 

creasingly complex duties. By 
its own admission.it is the 

Board that is the keeper of the 

corporation's social con- 

science. This concept cannot 

be truly said to come to fruit- 
ion with the nominating com- 

mittee which selected these 

people or the people them- 
selves in their policy projec- 
tions. 

The bank made less than 
l-100th of its commercial and 
industrial loans available to 
minority businesses through 
the Small Business Adminis- 
tration last year. At year’s 
end, its minority vendors pro- 
gram only amounted to one 

pci iem ui uie uaiins rein pay- 
ments for the year. 

The phrase "corporate so- 

cial responsibility" according 
to the report implies the fulfill- 
ment of a corporation's obliga- 
tions to its different consti- 
tuents-shareholders, em- 

ployees. customers, and the 

public as -well as the environ- 
ment of the communities in 
which it operates. 

~ACHARLOTTE ART®”! 2r=x CINEMA xsfg W 123 W TRADE ST-3761720^ 
OPEN IIA M DAILY* I PM SUNDAY 

WITH 1 mm HUP no* I HI It IMNOV 

Relieves Tormenting Rectal Pain 
And Itch, Helps Shrink Swelling 

Of Hemorrhoidal Tissues 
... Due to inflammation. Gives prompt, temporary relief 

from such burning itch and pain in many cases. 
i ne Durning itch and pain 
caused by infection and inflam- 
mation in hemorrhoidal tissues 
can cause much suffering. But 
there is an exclusive formula- 
tion that in many cases gives 
prompt relief for hours from 
this itch and pain so that the 
sufferer is more comfortable 
again. It also actually helps 
shrink swelling of hemorrhoidal 
tissues caused by inflammation 
and infection. 

Tfesta by doctors on hundreds 
of patients in New York City, 
Washington, D.C. and at a Mid- 
west Medical Center reported 

similar successful results in 
many cases. This is the same 
medication you can buy at any 
drug counter under the name 
Preparation H*. 

Preparation H also lubricates 
to protect the inflamed sur- 
face area and it doesn't sting or 
smart. In fact, it has very sooth- 
ing qualities which make it 
especially helpful during' the 
night when itching becomes 
more intense. 

There’s no other formula like 
Preparation H. In ointment or 
suppository form. 

MOTHER'S DA Y SPECIAL 

10 GAL■ AQUARIUM SET 

Reg $1549 Only $8^ 
Price Includes -^All glass Aquarium 

Air Pump-Filter 
Tubing-Filter Carbon- 
Filter Floss-Food 

Check our weekly fish specials 

ALTEE’S AQUARIUM 
freedom Drive Mall 

392-1071 

JOHNNY 
HI'S BAD... 

HB'B BLACK... 
MB’S BEAUTIFUL! 

n&HTOB TOUGH! 
2 BIG SHOWS STARTS 

4>-i rkr|ANY T-O-O-A-Y 
$1.UUhme Double Featu„ 

Dilworth Theatre 

I 

GREATEST YET... 
More people have already 

RESERVED to see "OLIVER" than 
any attraction in our history! 

LIMITED SEATING ONLY! 

OLIVER! 
Tht SmmsJi Hit Mytital 

look. Mwnc »n4 Lyrtct by LIONEL OAHT 

RESERVATIONS 542-3481 

ilThe JUICE meets WHAMI BAM! PAM! 

TUIYSMUS PfT£R FONOA HUGH 0 BRIAN 
OJSMPSON MUOtiMMS CHRlSTOP^f p Lf f 

2 MG shows 

&1 riTkTILL 
^l#UU 2;30 

Pam Grier ♦ Yaphet Kotto 

STARTS 
T-O-D-A-Y 

Double Feature 

I Haro lin a Theatre 

» 
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j Charlotte, NC 28203 
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